Rep. Elijah E. Cummings, Ranking Member

Amendment in the Nature of a Substitute for H.R. 3071, the Presidential Records Act Amendments of 2011
November 17, 2011
Mr. Chairman, I support this amendment.  I appreciate the bipartisan approach you and your staff took to working on this amendment and the effort your staff put into crafting this amendment.  

This amendment incorporates the language of the Electronic Message Preservation Act.  That legislation is part of the Transparency and Open Government Act that I, along with every Democratic Member of this Committee, introduced in March.  The Electronic Message Preservation Act will ensure that White House and agency email records will be preserved.  Agencies currently are not required to preserve emails electronically.  Some agencies literally print out emails and store them in boxes. 

Under this amendment, agencies and the White House will be required to adopt and maintain modern records management and retention policies.


The underlying bill with the additions made by this amendment will be a powerful tool of transparency. 
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